












roadway with 100 feet on the northwest legs. He advised that the proposed signalized 
design consists of dual lefts east and south bound, the heavier traffic generators are on 
the north and west sides of the road. He advised that for the proposed roundabout it's 
a hybrid single/two lane roundabout accord ing to where the traffic lines are heaviest. 
Due to the skewed intersection on the east turn lane there is a dedicated right turn 
lane. He advised that all turning movements were checked based on the Florida 
Interstate Semi-Trailer. Mr. Salisbury stated that the traffic operation analysis 
showed an AM/PM peak hour level of service (LOS) traffic analysis of D and C 
respectfully for the signalized design with the roundabout LOS improvements of B 
and B. He advised of the cost considerations between the roundabout and the 
intersection. Mr. Miller said that the proposed roundabout reduces the signalization 
costs, devoid of signals and mast arms, and there is a two lane section south of Pratt 
Whitney Road, though increased lighting is necessary for safety concerns, while the 
proposed signalized design is a four lane section south of Pratt Whitney Road. Mr. 
Salisbury advised in summary that the initial screening has been met; FHWA has 
reviewed the design, provided feedback and will be a partner in this process. He 
noted traffic operation improvements adding that the next steps are meeting with local 
agencies to obtain feedback. Ms. Clarke asked Ms. Beltran where this project is in 
the MPO' s UPWP. Ms. Beltran advised that thi s is not in the UPWP; it is a project 
being done by FDOT who is fulfilling their public involvement component by 
receiving input from the MPO Board and its advisory committees. She said that 
FDOT wanted to get concurrence from the Board and committees prior to going any 
further with the project. The example of a Diverging Diamond presentation was 
provided and as it was not the wishes of the local pub I ic no further action was taken. 
Ms. Beltran refreshed the Board's memories that this presentation is a State 
requirement since the intersection is going to be improved that FOOT must analyze 
the benefits of a roundabout, and present both intersections to the loca l residents. Mr. 
Haddox expressed concerns with the speeds going into the roundabout, the heavy 
truck/school bus use, as well as the safety and congestion in the roundabout. Mr. 
McDonald stated that he is a fan of roundabouts but inquired if the State has 
constructed any roundabouts of this magnitude with this traffic volume. Mr. 
Salisbury advised that it is a new initiative, he is unce11ain but he will find out and get 
back to the Board. Mr. McDonald expressed speed concerns of those traveling from 
the west of Kanner Highway. Mr. Salisbury clarified that a part of the design is to 
slow people down, as they are using curves before the roundabout to get them to the 
target design speed of 25-30 MPH adding that there would be signs in advance. Ms. 
Clarke asked if Mr. Salisbury could delineate how the LOS so greatly improved from 
the D/E to B/B in the roundabout, and will more public input be gathered if this 
project moves forward. Ms. Betsy Jeffers responded that if this Board doesn' t want 
the roundabout project to move forward no additional work or public meetings will be 
held that include it. If the Board wanted the public to voice their opinions on the 
roundabout then after the public meetings FOOT would return to this Board with their 
input to get direction from the Board at that time. Ms. Clarke said that a roundabout 
or new signalized intersection will change the dynamics in that area and she is of the 
opinion that thi s should be brought to the attention of the public so that they may give 
it consideration. She added that though Indiantown is further away that intersection is 
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at the threshold between Stuart and Indiantown and people should be able to hear the 
potentials of the roundabout, though ultimately it is the decision of the Board, and 
possibly should be put off until the Board has a full compliment. Ms. Beltran 
suggested if the present Board disapproved of the roundabout, would Ms. Jeffers be 
able to present the intersection, have the roundabout shown as an alternative with a 
red line through it indicating that it was analyzed, but did not receive support from the 
Board. Ms. Beltran stated that it would show the public that it was at least addressed, 
to which Ms. Jeffers advi sed that it could be presented that way. Mr. Haddox agreed 
with Ms. Clarke in that this matter should be placed on hold until the next m eeting 
when the full Board is available. Mr. Haddox advised Ms. Beltran that he would like 
to ensure that the school board is advised of thi s potential change to get input from 
them as they have buses, parents, and students traversing that intersection so it is 
important that they are involved. Ms. Beltran stated that Mr. Mark Coco, with the 
School Board, is on the TAC and he did express concerns of the school buses, but we 
can wait until the next meeting if thi s is your desire. Ms. Jeffers noted that the next 
Board meeting is in Apri l. She stated that they came to this meeting as they need to 
get their plans completed and they need to know if they are constructing a roundabout 
or the signalized intersection in an attempt to meet their production schedule. She 
said they could have the public meeting earlier than usual and before the next Board 
meeting presenting both options so FDOT would be aware of the public opinio n . The 
Board agreed that would be a good so lution. Ms. Clark inquired if everything wou ld 
be in the existing ROW. Ms. Jeffers confirmed adding that the roundabout is less 
costly as the signal is approximately $200,000 but the County will bear the continuing 
maintenance of it. The State will light the intersection regardless if it is a roundabout 
or signal reminding that FHWA has performed studies that indicate safety is 
improved greatly in roundabouts and accidents are less severe due to the reduced 
speed. The Chair thanked FDOT for their presentation. Ms. Jeffers advised that she 
will schedule a public meeting in early April to get the public opinion. 

E. MPO LEGISLATIVE PRIORITIES 
Mr. McDonald advised that in a prior conversation with Ms. Beltran it was 
determined that thi s item was to be changed from an "Informational" to an 
"Approval" item. Ms. Beltran advised that this is the Legislative priorities of the 
Metropolitan Planning Organization Advisory Council (MPOAC) which is the 
Statewide MPO. She advised that annually thi s committee adopts Legislative 
priorities that move to the Legislature and these are the priorities for the 2015 
Legislative session. Ms. Beltran added that many of the items mirror last year's 
Legislative priorities. Ms. C larke expressed concerns with Priority #3 due to the 
passage of Amendment One and stated that she was not in agreement with it. She 
mentioned that she had spoken to staff about this concern and queried if any 
additional information has been brought to this Board. Ms. Beltran advised that there 
was an a1ticle in Friday 's Stuart News regarding Amendment One. She said that 
Amendment One would be funded using Documentary (DOC) Stamps and the artic le 
expressed concerns over the trust fund of the Affordable Housing Community being 
in jeopardy as some of their funds come from DOC Stamps. She said that the 
MPOAC wanted to ensure that the Highway Trust Fund would not be jeopardized due 
the passage of Amendment One. 
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Mr. John Haddox made a motion to approve stafrs recommendation. The 
motion was seconded by Mr. Vinny Barile. There were no additional questions. 
The motion passed unanimously. 

9. COMMENTS FROM FDOT 
None. 

10. COMMENTS FROM ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEMBERS 
None. 

11. COMMENTS FROM BOARD MEMBERS 
Ms. Clarke expressed praises to the MPO Administrator, Beth Beltran. She advised of the 
exceptional, involvement in projects such as the Waterways Plan and All Aboard Florida, 
noting the wisdom and professionalism Ms. Beltran has brought to the position over the 
past few years. 

12. STAFF UPDATES 
1. Long Range Transportation Plan Update. 

Ms. Beltran introduced Ms. Landry who advised that she has a brief update on the 
2040 LRTP. She advised that the MPO has held three successful open houses and 
she will provide an overview. She advised that the first open house was held at 
Indian River State Coll ege (IRSC). Ms. Landry advised that each participant was 
issued 20 dollar bills in "mobility bucks" with which to place into boxes 
representing different transportation projects. She advi sed that the second was held 
at the City of Stuart City Hall and was well attended. She advised that another 
activity that was utilized at each of the open houses was " interactive voting" . Each 
participant was provided with "clickers" which allowed people a si lent vote, yet an 
anonymous tally wou ld appear at the end of the exercise providing an idea as to 
wh ich projects the public would like to see come to fruition. The third meeting was 
held in Indiantown which was equally well attended. She explained that in another 
activity people were asked to place a dot in each of three locations, where they 
worked, lived and played in an effort to decipher the locations of the heaviest 
concentration of activities. Also used was a mapping system which utili zed GIS. 
From an aerial perspective people noted what changes they would recommend in 
their communities. Ms. Landry advised that staff is proud of the various ways 
people were able to provide their input including simply leaving a comment card. 
She advised that the open house format allowed people to determine " their way" of 
participation enabling them to stay a few minutes or for the entire event. Ms. 
Landry reminded the Board that for anyone wanting to leave a comment their voice 
would still be heard at www. Ma1t in2040.com and they could contact staff, leave a 
comment or complete the survey or include specific information. Ms. Landry 
advised that the M PO had a booth at the 2015 Martin County Fair in an effort to 
gather information for the LRTP and advise the public as to what the MPO does. 
She stated that the preliminary data using the "mobi lity bucks" has indicated a 
desire for bike lanes improvements. The second priority item was sidewalks with 
pedestrian improvements, third was maintenance, adding that the community is 
seeing the need to maintain what Ma1tin has instead of building more facil ities. The 

Martin MPO Meeting Minutes Page 9 of JO Feb. 23, 2015 



last place item was Park-n-Ride noting that people still like their cars and want to 
drive. She advised that there will be a standing agenda item regarding the LRTP 
beginning in April to keep the Board apprised of the demeanor of the public and its 
des ires for the County. She noted that all of these indicators will factor into the 
model being used to ensure a well-balanced and accurate transportation forecast for 
Martin ' s future. Ms. Landry advised that the final document will come before this 
Board in December, 2015 with hopes for adoption in January in an effort to comply 
with FDOT's time constraints. She stated that the MPO has been working with 
Martin County on their new website and the MPO's "Ma1tin2040" is currently one 
of the "hot topics." Mr. Barile said that he appreciated the open house as he 
attended the one is Stuart. Ms. Landry adv ised that they received many 
complements on the diverse activities as ways to connect with people. 

2. Interlocal Agreement for the Creation of the [Martin] MPO. 
Ms. Beltran advised that the City of Stuart did approve the lnterloca l Agreement for 
the creation of the Martin MPO and it wi ll be going to Sewall ' s Po int fo r approval 
on March 24, 2015, and the County Commission on Apri l 7, 20 15 returning to the 
MPO Board at the April meeting. 

13. NOTES 
Ms. Beltran stated that a list of Board meetings was included in the Agenda Packet to 
ensure that everyone was aware of the additional meetings that will be scheduled thi s year. 
An additional meeting was added in January of 2016, if necessary to submit the LRTP. 

14. NEXT MEETING 
April 20, 2015 at 9:00 A.M. 

15. ADJOURN 
Mr. John Haddox provided a motion to adjourn. Ms. Eula Clarke provided a second. The 
meeting was adjourned at 10: 15 AM. 

Recorded and Prepared by: 

~/-/ ~~ngChair 
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